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Attendees via ZOOM: Dee Kerry, Andrea Tracy, Amy Belisle, Adrienne Carmack, Nick Miles, Wenda Saunders, Amy Barrett
Guests: Lauren Gauthier, Chloe Manchester, Mary Herbert-Grant
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action Items

	Hepatitis C Discussion
	· Hepatitis C is something we worry about with kids in care, and substance exposed infants also at risk. There have been many updates that need to be shared with this group, infectious disease and GI specialists have been asked to participate in a conversation.
· A lot of pregnant women are not being screened For Hep C, but when they are, there has been a high rate of positive results, especially in high risk populations. There is concern that babies are not getting screened at 18-24 months. Elaine O’Connor at MMC has been working on a screening and treatment algorithm for Hep C in pregnant and postpartum women. Screening for babies in included in the algorithm, which should be available soon.
· Adrienne starts testing at 12 months, at the same time as lead and anemia screening, to avoid an extra needle stick.

· Nick has been seeing the notation of Hep C exposure on birth records and often not finding the testing later on. Is there a list that these kids can be on so that follow-up can be encouraged? The CDC will be tracking letters that have gone out, come back, etc. They should hopefully already know about the finding, but not whether testing has been done. The CDC doesn’t currently do linkage to care but hoping to work on in it the future.
· Wenda has been recommending that Hep C tests occur for children even if moms were not tested during the pregnancy. She worries a little about resource utilization for testing at 12 months, as well as anxiety over what may be a false positive. Would it make more sense to do it at age 2? Adrienne errs on the side of getting it while we have them, as we might lose them if we wait until age 2.
· Chloe gave updates from the CDC on perinatal Hep C surveillance. The surveillance program is in a pilot stage. 
· Approximately 6% of infants born to infected mothers will get HCV based on ME CDC surveillance data. CDC recommends HCV screening during every pregnancy. Screening is recommended for children after 18 months. 
· The CDC is hoping to expand on outreach (letter and patient handout) to reach two core groups – pregnant or recently delivered HCV-positive people; infants and young children of HCV-positive gestational parents. They will also do direct outreach to ordering providers on labs, and general outreach with info and education to provider offices and community organizations. It was suggested that they could also reach out to WIC, public health nursing, and midwives not associated with a OBGYN office.
· Perinatal cases are investigated for under 36 months and/or ALT over 200. At over 36 months, the case is classified as acute or chronic. There is not a separate category for pediatric cases. 
· There were 7 perinatal Hep C cases in 2020.
	

	Next Steps
	Another meeting will be set up to continue discussing this topic. The next meeting of the Foster Care Committee is scheduled for the second Thursday in November.
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